


As we move forward with this implementation, please be assured that the staff of the E-
Filing Resource Center will continue to offer training. The NYSCEF system is intuitive and easy
to use, and attorneys participating in our on-line training session can receive CLE credit(s) free
of charge. Information on training sessions is available on the NYSCEF website:

www.nycourts.gov/efile, or by contacting the Resource Center at NYSCEF@nycourts.gov.
Attorneys, paralegals and interested filers can register on-line for upcoming training sessions.

Please note that by legislation and statute all unrepresented parties are automatically
exempt from participating in e-filing in any case. However, unrepresented parties may choose to
e-file. Information on how to do so is available at http://www.nycourts.gov/efile-unrepresented.
Attorneys who certify in good faith that they lack the requisite hardware, electronic connection
or technical knowledge to participate in e-filing, may opt out of e-filing.

E-filing represents an important advance for the courts and the legal profession in New
York State. We thank you for the wonderful support and cooperation you have shown and look
forward to continuing to work closely with you as the program continues to move forward.
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